
 
 

Announcement of the Nong Phanchan Subdistrict Administrative 
Organization regarding the policy of not accepting and giving gifts (No Gift Policy) 

         
 

According to the Cabinet resolution on December 19, 2023, approving the national 
reform plan. Prevention and suppression of corruption and misconduct (revised edition) by 
specifying that there will be a drive To carry out important reform activities (Big Rock) Reform 
activity number 4: Develop the Thai bureaucracy to be transparent without Benefits for 
which the goal is number 1.1: “Every government agency shall declare itself to be an agency 
that All government officials do not accept gifts and souvenirs of any kind while performing 
their duties (No Gift Policy)  

 

In order to drive forward activities according to the national reform plan above, which 
creates Transparency within the agency Create values in performing duties and relying on 
practices to become an honest culture of Nongphanchan Subdistrict Therefore, a policy has 
been announced for all executives, employees, officials, and personnel in the organization 
not to accept And do not give gifts and gifts of all kinds from performing duties (No Gift 
Policy) on every festival and occasion. Various special circumstances, unless necessary and 
unavoidable Follow the rules for receiving gifts or presents and Any other benefits according 
to the regulations of the Office of the Prime Minister regarding giving or receiving gifts by 
government officials, 2023, together with the announcement of the National Anti-Corruption 
Commission regarding the criteria for receiving Property or any other benefits based on the 
ethics of government officials, B.E. 2024  

 

Is therefore announced for everyone's acknowledgment and strict adherence to the 
policy.  

 
Announced on February 7, 2024 

 
(Mr. Thongchua Udon), 

President of the Nong Phanchan Subdistrict Administrative Organization.     
 


